
 
 Solid and Hazardous Waste Program 

P.O. Box 414 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414 

Tel. # 609-984-3438 
Fax. # 609-633-1112 

  
 

 
David P. Shields, Executive Director 
Gloucester County Improvement Authority 
109 Budd Boulevard 
Woodbury, New Jersey 08096 
 
Dear Mr. Shields:  
 

On October 27, 2009, the Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous 
Waste Program is in receipt of the September 2, 2009 proposed amendment to the 
Gloucester County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan). The September 
2, 2009 amendment to the County Plan proposes a lateral expansion (77.7 acres) to the 
Gloucester County Solid Waste Landfill, located on Block 9, Lots 1-5, 9-12, 13, 17-20, of 
South Harrison Township. This landfill facility was originally included within the County 
Plan via the December 27, 1984 County Plan amendment, which was certified as approved 
by the Department on February 1, 1985.  

 
Although initiated as a plan amendment, as per N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 4., the expansion of 
capacity of any size (other than that specified at N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.10(b)8 and 10) for any 
regulated solid waste facility constitutes an approvable administrative action. Therefore, 
this request is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-
6.11(f).  
 
Be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression 
of the Department’s intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility. 
 
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. Ali of my staff at 
(609) 984-9773 or email at najwa.ali@dep.state.nj.us. 

   
   Sincerely,  
 
 
 
   Guy Watson, Chief 
   Bureau of Recycling and Planning 


